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Over Refugee Rights

July 27, 2025

— Categories: Human Rights

-- .‘ i -.
: o5 L]
&3 © attord -’
-
sher‘*""‘ ghal W Qrarm CoN®
s \U G 6

o veretotd) a2

4\ LAt uce*»ia'}j

: \e
sgmite
L—gsude

Download IPFS

The UK Government’s recent decision to impose a citizenship ban on refugees arriving via
irregular routes, such as small boats or hidden in lorries, has ignited fierce debate.
Campaigners, particularly in Scotland, have condemned the policy, arguing it relegates
legally recognised refugees to “second-class” status, living in perpetual fear of exclusion

and unable to fully integrate into British society.



The new Home Office guidance, effective from February 10, 2025, stipulates that
individuals who entered the UK without valid entry clearance or electronic travel
authorisation, often after a perilous journey, will typically be refused British citizenship, even
if granted asylum. This could impact an estimated 71,000 refugees, many of whom fled war
and persecution. A coalition of 148 organisations and individuals, including torture
survivors and charities, penned an open letter to Home Secretary Yvette Cooper,
demanding the policy’s reversal. They argue it violates international law, specifically Article
31 of the UN Refugee Convention, which protects refugees from penalties for irregular entry

when safe, legal routes are unavailable.

Critics contend the ban undermines integration, leaving refugees in a state of “limbo”
without full societal participation. They warn it fuels divisive rhetoric, potentially exploited by
far-right groups to incite unrest. Last summer, England saw riots targeting mosques and
hotels housing asylum seekers, with recent violence flaring again in Epping, Essex, where a
hotel sheltering migrants was attacked. Campaigners fear these tensions could escalate,

describing the situation as a “powder keg” awaiting ignition.

The policy forms part of the Labour Government’s Border Security, Asylum and Immigration
Bill, currently under scrutiny in the House of Lords. The bill aims to bolster border security
but has drawn criticism for its approach to the small boats crisis. Peers, including the Bishop
of Chelmsford, Baroness Lister of Burtersett, Lord German, and Lord Kerr of Kinlochard,
have proposed amendments to ensure the “good character” requirement for citizenship
aligns with international obligations. These amendments, if passed, could soften the ban’s

impact.

The citizenship application process, costing £1,735 with no appeal rights, adds further
strain. Critics highlight that the retrospective application of the rules affecting even those
who arrived legally years ago punishes refugees for circumstances often beyond their
control. In a recent interview with The Ferret, a Scottish campaigner stated, “These rules
don’t just deny citizenship; they deny dignity and hope to people who've already endured

unimaginable hardship.”

With Parliament in recess until September, the next steps for the Borders Bill await further
debate. Any amendments agreed upon in the Lords will return to the Commons for approval,
a process likely to involve heated negotiations. As the UK grapples with balancing border
control and humanitarian commitments, the citizenship ban remains a flashpoint, raising

qguestions about fairness, integration, and the nation’s moral obligations.






